Compate sall



May 6, 1972

My dear friends and co-workers,

Thank you very much for your letter of acceptance. I am very happy to be a part of the Urantia Brotherhood. I am not sure what this social organization will flower into, but I am willing to give it my love and all the work I can give. It is our Father's Will that we work together to make this world a better place to live.

The Urantia papers are a great and wonderful revelation. They build a necessary foundation for our faith. Modern man is sitting at a time of great spiritual regeneration. And with our Father's gifts this uplift will be permanent and to all the races of all the world. The uplifting will be gentle and time is of no importance. The work will be done in each individual and the movement will spread according to the deep desire within us all to serve our Father.

Classes have come to a halt in Boulder during the last 3 weeks. The college students are involved with tests and the sun takes the afternoon class away. So starting next week, we will be holding classes at my house on Sunday nights. June 10 and 11, there is going to be a gathering of people from Boulder, maybe Denver, and Oklahoma. It is going to be in Oklahoma City and Berkeley Elliot and myself and many others are very excited. So many more people are finding the book. What a wonderful world this shall be in a number of thousands of years. And for those who seek, the Family of Our Father is here now. Our Divine Adjusters are within us. How wonderful!

I feel a word concerning a touchy subject is important. About two weeks ago, I attended a Urantia meeting in Fulerton, Calif.. During the session, many people talked about legends of the origin of the Urantia Book. And the imformation they had was given to them by people involved with the Urantia Book a long time. But by time they had finished telling their story, it was a bit away from the truth of it's actual occurance. It would be sad to see the truth of this wonderful gift obscured by stories of its origin. This was one of the greatest mistakes made by the Christians. I feel that anyone who knows anything beyond what it told in the book, should keep it to themselves. Or give it to very trusted individuals who will not talk about it.

If there is anything that I can do to help, don't wait 3 minutes to ask me. I would like to help in any way I can. Is there going to be an annual meeting in Chicago this year? Vern Grimsley was telling me that there might be one. I am very interested.

May Our Heavenly Father's light guide us all together. Peace be with

you. Anna, thanks for your letter. Love,

(3

RECYCLED PAPER

MO SIEGEL